
From: Victoria <Victoria@ >  
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2020 5:53 PM 
Cc: Ron Thrower <ront@ >; Victoria <Victoria@ >; Sadowsky, Steve <Steve.Sadowsky@austintexas.gov>; 
Rivera, Andrew <Andrew.Rivera@austintexas.gov> 
Subject: RE: Edward & Connie Rendon House - Historic Zoning - C14H-2019-0148 
 

*** External Email - Exercise Caution ***  
Good Evening Commissioner –  
 
If you will recall, this case was last on the December 10th agenda and was postponed at the request of 
Staff.   
We want to make you aware that we brought legal issues relating to process and procedure involving the 
notification and filing of an application for the historic designation of this property to City Staff’s attention 
in early December.  Yesterday, we received a response from City Staff that they believe process and 
procedure was followed appropriately. We adamantly disagree and stand by our concerns for the legality 
of action taken by the Historic Landmark Commission to rezone this property without procedures being 
followed. Admittedly, the City has been inconsistent in applying said procedures for some time. Even so, 
the code has notification requirements to provide fair notice to people within 500 feet and especially to 
the property owner of significant action to be taken on a property.  The rezoning of a property is a 
substantial and significant action to take and should be taken seriously as the impacts of a rezoning are 
substantial regardless of one’s perception of those impacts being helpful or detrimental.  
 
Separately, we are requesting a postponement at this time as the majority property Owner, Rose Rubio, is 
dealing with an extremely significant and fragile family emergency.  As such, Rose and her immediate 
family  cannot attend the evening of the 14th and have requested that a postponement be granted so that 
they can be with their family at this time.  
 
We respectfully ask for your compassion for the Rubio Family at this time and your support for a 
postponement. 
 
We are available if you have any questions at this time.  
Thank you, 
 
 

Victoria Haase 

Thrower Design 
510 South Congress Avenue, Suite 207 
Mail:  P.O. Box 41957 
Austin, Texas 78704 
512-476-4456 
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